November 22nd, 2010:

 

“We beekeepers are looking ahead toward the winter of 2010-11. This early November has shown crispy nights but warm days well into the 60’s with many days for the bees to locate the remaining white and blue asters to forage.  At this time of year your hives should have 60# - 90# stores.  Gather your entrance mice guards as the critters will be looking for a nice winter home. Take off all queen excluders and have adequate upper hive ventilation as the snow may cover the lower entrances. Protect your empty comb supers as these are your most valuable asset for the bees in spring.  It’s time to start repairing old equipment. Think ahead at least 6 months for next years needs: new/different honey containers, pollen traps, more screened bottom boards.

 

Be a weather watcher. Your bees will fly on sunny 50 degree winter days for cleaning flights.  Watch for signs of dysentery or nosema and keep records.”


Mark Becilla  MCBA President

 

